## **EUROPEAN COMMISSION**



Brussels, 11.5.2012 C(2012) 3162 final

Dear President,

The Commission would like to thank the Camera dei Deputati for its Opinion on the Green Paper on the future of VAT {COM(2010) 695 fina}).

Your contribution has provided a valuable input to the preparation of the Commission's Communication on the future of VAT, adopted on  $6^{th}$  December 2011 {COM(2011) 851 final}.

The Communication is based on the outcome of the public consultation, discussions with Member States and the opinions expressed by other European institutions. It sets out the priority areas for further action in the coming years with a view to achieving a simpler, more robust and efficient VAT system tailored to the single market.

I look forward to continuing our dialogue on these important issues.

Yours faithfully,

Maroš Šefčovič Vice-President

Onorevole Gianfranco FINI Presidente Camera dei Deputati Piazza Montecitorio IT – 00100 ROMA